
St. Mary Magdalene 
15 Northrup Avenue 
Wolcott, NY 14590 

Mass 4:30 pm, Saturday 

St. Jude 
580 Main Street 

Fair Haven, NY 13156 
Mass 8 am, Sunday (Summer) 

St. Thomas 
6927 Main Street 

Red Creek, NY 13143 
Mass 8 am, Sunday (Winter) 

  Catholic Community 
  of the Blessed Trinity 

February 14, 2021 
6th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Hours: Monday - Thursday                                                 
8:00 am till 12:00 pm                     

(Offices closed to public except by 
appointment due to COVID-19) 

 Parish Offices:  
43 W. DeZeng St., Clyde, NY 14433     

315-902-4130 

Emergency Phone Line 
585-208-2433 

                                           The Pastoral Staff 
Father Felicjan Sierotowicz, Parochial Administrator, 315-902-4130, 
E-mail: Fr.Felicjan.Sierotowicz@dor.org 
Father Michael Merritt, Parochial Vicar,  
315-902-4130, E-mail: Fr.Michael.Merritt@dor.org 
Mary Capone, Regional Financial Director, 315-524-2611  
E-mail: mary.capone@dor.org 
Maureen Mahoney, Rel. Ed., mauree315@aol.com 
Mary DeLisio, Secretary, 315-902-4130, Mary.DeLisio@dor.org 
Terry VanFleet, Music Minister, Terry.Vanfleet@dor.org 
Brian Federico, Volunteer Bulletin Editor., 315-902-4130 
E-mail: CSJ.Bulletin@dor.org 

Mary DeLisio will be  
in the office  

Wednesdays only. 

2020-2021 Finance Council 
Mary Capone (non-voting)  

585-281-7440 
Robin Delf  

315-594-2602 
Susie Gallo  

315-594-2114 
Doug Jablonski  
315-594-6962 
Nancy Polacek  
315-754-6295 

                               Our Parish Mission Statement                                                                        
We, the people of Blessed Trinity Parish, come from diverse 
backgrounds and are working together to learn, live and spread 
the Roman Catholic Faith. We support one another on this 
journey of faith by studying the Gospel, celebrating the 
sacraments, especially the Eucharist, and nurturing the spiritual 
growth of all. Our pledge is to consistently strive to build an 
ever-stronger parish family where the word of God is 
proclaimed, studied, and integrated into daily living, where we 
worship in prayer and in sacrament the presence of God in our 
midst, and where we witness the Gospel through our actions 
of care and concern for the needs of those around us.  

We are looking for lectors 
for our Saturday Masses.  
Sign up sheets are in the 
back of the church at  
St. Mary Magdalene’s. 

                                           Salve Regina                                                                
 Hail Holy Queen, Mother of Mercy, our life our 
sweetness and our hope. To thee do we cry, poor 
banished children of Eve; To thee do we send up our 
sighs, mourning and weeping in this valley of tears. Turn 
then, most gracious advocate, thine eyes of mercy toward 
us and after this our exile show unto us the blessed fruit 

of thy womb, Jesus. O clement, O loving, O sweet Virgin Mary!  

Just a reminder that if you attend Mass in another 
church, your envelopes do come 
back to your church and also you 
may mail them to our office at: 
43 W DeZeng Street 
Clyde NY 14433 

Our Parish Website:  
www.ccblessedtrinity.org 

Building and Grounds  
Committee 

Aggie Burlee-Committee Chair 
Cemetery Committee 

Gerry LaForge-Committee 
Chair 

Social Ministry 
Pam AuClair/Marie Smith 

Committee Chairs 

2020-2021 Pastoral Council 
Kathy DeMass-Vice Chair (2023) 

315-754-6203  
Dan Durocher (2023) 

315-947-6096 or 315-532-0611 
Rosemary Seymour-Chair (2022) 

315-594-6037  
Marie Smith Secretary (2022) 

315-591-1051  
Paul Statskey (2023) 

315-398-0922 
Mary Krehling (2023) 

315-243-7411 

Living in Grace through the Sacraments 
 
Baptism: We share in your joy as we welcome the newest member of 
your family into God’s family, the Church. Please call the Parish 
Office and we will set up a time to meet with you about your child’s 
Baptism. 
 
Marriage: You and your fiancé are called to mirror the love of Jesus 
for His Church. Please call the Parish Office at least six months before 
the intended date of your wedding so we can help prepare you for this 
wonderful sacrament of committed love. 
 
Anointing of the Sick: Jesus continues His healing ministry through 
His Church. If you or someone you know is very weakened due to age 
or illness or is preparing for a medical procedure and would like to 
receive this sacrament, please call the Emergency Phone Line at 
585-208-2433. You can also find this number on our website by going 
to “Sacraments” and then clicking on “Sacrament of Anointing of the 
Sick”. In addition, it can be found under “Latest News”. 



MASSES AND INTENTIONS 

Saturday 
February 13 

4:30 pm St. Mary Magdalene 
Rich Bielemeier by Eileen Bielemeier 

Sunday 
February 14 

6th Sunday OT 

8:00 am St. Thomas 
Bob & Joan Grunow by Marie Smith 

Monday 
February 15 

8:30 am St. Mary Magdalene 
Joseph Weber by Terry VanFleet Family 

Wednesday 
February 17 

Ash Wednesday 

8:30 am St. Mary Magdalene 
6:00 pm St. Thomas 
Service only - no intention 

Friday 
February 19 

8:30 am St. Mary Magdalene 
Sanctity of Marriage  
by Gerry & Luba LaForge 

Saturday 
February 20 

4:30 pm St. Mary Magdalene 
Chuck Boyland by Terry VanFleet Family 

Sunday 
February 21 
1st Sunday of 

Lent 

8:00 am St. Thomas 
Jack Woods by Marie Smith 

Please pray for all of our parishioners who are ill,      
at home or in the hospital.                                               

Anthony Terry, JoAnne Nichols, Mary Lou Adams,     
Ann Minosh, Bill McHenry,                                              

Danny Dreschler, Jeanine Gagnon 

CONFESSION TIMES 
Catholic Community of the Blessed Trinity  

Saturdays St. Mary Magdalene, Wolcott 3:30 pm - 4:15 pm  
Sundays St. Thomas, Red Creek 7:20 am - 7:50 am 

 
St. Joseph the Worker Parish  

Wednesdays St. John, Clyde 5:20 pm - 5:50 pm 
Saturdays St. Michael, Lyons 3:15 pm - 3:45 pm 

 
St. Michael Newark  

Wednesdays, 6:40 pm - 7:30 pm 
Sundays, 9:45 am - 10:15 am 

Ash Wednesday Mass and Service Schedule 
(February 17) 
Mass St. Mary Magdalene, Wolcott, 8:30 a.m. 
Mass St. Michael, Lyons, 8:30 a.m. 
 
Service only St. Michael, Newark, 12:00 p.m. 
Mass St. Patrick, Savannah, 12:00 p.m. 
 
Service only St. John, Clyde 5:30 p.m.  
 
Mass St. Michael, Newark, 6:00 p.m. 
Service only St. Thomas, Red Creek, 6:00 p.m. 

SACRISTANS 
“Others were appointed to take care of the utensils and all the 
sacred vessels, as well as the fine flour, the wine, the oil, the 
frankincense, and the spices.”-1 Chronicles 9:29, NAB 

 After many years of faithful service, Marilyn Gowers is 
retiring as Sacristan for the daily and week-end Masses at  
St. Mary Magdalene Church in Wolcott. The Catholic 
Community of the Blessed Trinity thanks her for her time and 
dedication to this ministry. 
 Therefore, St. Mary Magdalene is in need of Sacristans 
for the daily (Monday and Friday) and week-end 
(Saturday) Masses. Won’t you prayerfully consider giving 
some of your time to prepare the sacred spaces for the liturgy 
celebrations? Many thanks to Eileen Bielemeier who will be 
helping out until replacement Sacristans are available to meet 
and share this important parish need. 
 Thank you for your consideration. For more information, 
please visit the parish website: http://www.ccblessedtrinity.org/ 
Parish/Ministries/Liturgical Ministries/Sacristans/Parish 
Guidelines for Sacristans, and/or contact Marilyn Gowers at 
315-529-8818 or Rosemary Seymour at 315-594-6037. 

New Web Bulletin Format…CHECK IT OUT! 
 Weeks ago, Brian Federico began publishing our CCBT bul-
letin. Along the way Brian asked if I would like the web bulle-
tin to have a new improved look. If you have a moment, please 
check it out by going to: http://www.ccblessedtrinity.org and 
click on Bulletins. Many thanks to Brian for sharing his time 
and talents with our Parish community. 

 This year ashes will be distributed differently on Ash 
Wednesday.  Instead of the priest or minister making the sign of 
cross with ashes on the forehead of the faithful, the priest or 
minister will sprinkle dry ashes imposed by making a sign of the 
cross above the crown of the head as the ashes fall upon the hair 
(or bald head).  While this method of distribution is used at the 
Vatican and in many European and Asian countries, it will be a 
significant change for us.   As the ashes will be placed on top of 
our heads, we will want to consider what we will wear.  I would 
recommend avoiding white or light-colored clothing, along with 
anything that is expensive or difficult to clean. We trust in your 
patience and understanding as we adapt to yet another change 
amid this pandemic. 

Reflection.  The Church us indebted to 
Mary because it is Mary who gave the 
Church her King, Jesus Christ. 
 After the Blessed Virgin, it is to St. 
Joseph that the Church owes the most 
gratitude and veneration.  
                       — St. Bernardine of Siena 

2020/2021 CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL 

As of Givers Pledged 70.99% Paid to Date Goal 

2/5/21 56 $11,506 $11,206 $16,207 

Attendance St. Mary Magdalene St. Thomas 

Feb. 6/7 30 32 

Weekly Collections  Feb. 6/7 

1st Collection  $2134 

2nd Collection  $59 

Total  $2193 

Budget $2,605  

(Deficit/Surplus)  ($412) 

Social Ministry  $35 

http://www.ccblessedtrinity.org


Pray for Our Troops 
Sam Interlichia—Marines 
Noah Foro— Air Force 
Bryan Wetzel—Air Force 

 
Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands. 

Protect them as they protect us. Bless them and their families 
for the selfless acts they perform for us in time of need. I ask 
this in the name of Jesus our Lord and Savior. Amen. 

Our Lady of Fatima urges us  
to pray the Rosary daily   
to obtain peace in the world. 

Beginning Saturday, Feb. 20th 
(and every Saturday until  
Holy Week), we will be praying  
the Stations of the Cross  
at St. Mary Magdalene’s  
before the 4:30PM Mass. 

• Do you want to know about the Bible? 

• Are you willing to dedicate some time to reading it? 
Well, a few of us ladies from our Book Group are doing so and 
we are trying to spread the word. 
Join us at Ascension’s Bible in a Year podcast (Ascension 
Press) and check it out...with Fr. Mike Schmitz and Catholic 
resources! 

• You can download and/or view the daily readings and 
psalms to read along with Fr. Mike. 

• After every session which starts off about 24 minutes long or 
at times shorter, Fr. Mike says a prayer followed by a little 
reflection. He is easy to listen to. 

• You can start on Day 1 which is the beginning of Genesis 
and play catch up or you can jump on any other day to 
begin…it won’t take much time to catch up!                    
This is at YOUR own pace. 

For more information go to www.ascensionpress.com or text 
on your cell 33777 and receive updates and the Bible Reading 
Plan in your email; also on Facebook at Ascension and view 
more of Fr. Mike’s podcast. 
This past year, we had a lot of challenges for all of us.          
WE need to do something to stay grounded in Christ. To trust 
in HIM and not get overwhelmed by the things of this world.  
So-o-o maybe we can take this journey together!!! 
If you have any questions/concerns or need to talk, you may 
contact Kathy DeMass or Susie Gallo. 

ASCENSION 
 
Authentic Catholic Faith Formation 
videos and programs, Bible study, 
Confirmation & sacrament preparation 
from Ascension (Press). With insights 
from Fr. Mike Schmitz, Jeff Cavins, and 
others for Catholic parishes and 
individuals. 
 
www.ascensionpress.com 

 Holy Hour is held every Tuesday from 7-8pm 
at St. Mary Magdalene, Wolcott, NY.  
 The Blessed Trinity Community will hold 
Eucharistic Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament the first Tuesday of every month 
from 7-8 pm.                          ccblessedtrinity.org 

“CARE NET OF WAYNE COUNTY 
NEEDS YOUR HELP” 

 
 In the past, CCBT has very generously 
participated in the annual Baby Bottle Fundraisers. 
Due to COVID-19 we did not have one in 2020 and 
do not plan one for 2021. As the financial need is 
still great, won’t you prayerfully consider a 
donation? January was Respect Life Month and a 
perfect time to donate, although donations are 
accepted and appreciated any time of the year. 
There are 2 easy ways to donate. The Donate 
button on the website:  
http://www.carenetofwaynecounty.com/ or  
by mailing a check directly to the office at: 
1141 E. Union St., Newark, NY 14513.  
Either way, please be sure to note CCBT on your 
check or with your on-line donation. (Care Net is 
also on Facebook.) 
 Care Net is a Christian outreach that helps 
women and men before, during and after an 
unexpected pregnancy. Your financial support helps 
provide free pregnancy testing, free ultrasounds and 
classes; as well as donated and purchased baby 
supplies, clothing and food; and mortgage payments 
for the office. Currently, all services are still being 
provided, as well as classes on-line and material 
goods distributed via drive-up to the office. Thank 
you in advance for your support. If questions or for 
more information, please contact; 
Rosemary Seymour (315-594-6037) or 
Marie Smith (315-591-1051) 
 

 
Care Net of Wayne County 

 
Pregnancy Testing & FREE Ultrasounds 

FREE Pregnancy Test. 
We offer a wide range of free services including 
pregnancy tests. This is an important first step to 
getting the help and care you need. 

www.carenetofwaynecounty.com 

ASCENSION 
PRESS              

Bible-in-a-Year  
Podcast 



 
 

 
With 12 Locations To Serve You! 

 Wolcott Office 
5996 New Hartford Street ~ 315.594.6002 

Bank with LNB.com 

 

      ST.THOMAS 
      CEMETERY 
       Red Creek, NY 
 Blessed Trinity Parish 
 
       Cemetery plots available. Please call  
       315-902-4130 for more information. 

 

12044 East Main Street 
Wolcott, NY 14590 
315-923-4033 
 
info@lakeshorewellness.org 
www.lakeshorewellness.org 

For a healthy body and 
mind… 
 
  Counseling 
  Personal Life 

Coaching 
  Energy Healing 
  Massage Therapy 
  Acupuncture 

 
“Now accepting 
insurance for mental 
health counseling.” 

 7061 Lake Bluff Road 
East Shore Sodus Bay 

315-587-9797 

Serving Lunch 11:30-2:30 PM 
Dinner 4:30 PM 

●Sunday Dinner from Noon● 

CONSULTING 
BOOKKEEPING 
PAYROLL 
INCOME TAX 

6047 LAKE AVENUE 
WOLCOTT, NY 14590 

315-594-9531 
FAX: 315-594-8468 

CHRIS DAVIS, E.A. 
Licensed to Practice Before the IRS 
Income Tax, Business or Personal 

(Prior Year Returns Also) 
Year Round Bookkeeping & Payroll 

 
594-1075 Main Street     Wolcott 

BONNIE CASTLE FARM 
 BED AND BREAKFAST 

  Hosted by Georgia Pendleton 
   6603 Bonnie Castle Road 

   Wolcott, NY 14590 
      315-587-2273 

Featuring: Individual rooms, suites, 
full breakfast, spa, boat slips and more. 

www.wayuga.com 
 
6784 Main Street, Red Creek, NY • (315) 754-6229 
12039 Main Street, Wolcott, NY • (315) 594-2336 

Commercial Web 

& Offset Printing 

PLEASE NOTE  
BULLETIN SUBMISSION 

TIME 
 

The deadline is 10 am on 
Tuesdays for bulletin 

submissions.  
 

This will allow time  
for any review  
and editing. 

 
                               MICHAEL C. POLACEK 

 
 

               WAYNE BUSINESS SERVICES 
 
 

As requested, the CCBT weekly 
bulletin will again be available 
outside the churches, St. Mary’s 
and St. Thomas, in the previously 
designated areas. 
Contact any Parish Council 
member, if questions. Thank You. 

BOB’S SUPERMARKET 
Complete Line of Groceries 

Fresh Cut Meats 
“Open 7 Days a Week” 

12030 Park Lane Wolcott, NY   594-9535 

Fr. Mike’s Message 
Lent 2021 

 The season of Lent is finally upon us.  Ash 
Wednesday is this week, February 17.  It seems like 
only a few short days ago we were celebrating 
Christmas.  Its amazing how quickly time passes. 
 We all know the three basic tenets of Lent: Prayer, 
Fasting, and Almsgiving.  We will hear Jesus speak 
about them in the Gospel on Wednesday.  Prayer is 
the act of communicating with the Lord in order to 
deepen one’s relationship with Him.  Fasting is the 
act of giving up food and other goods as a spiritual 
practice to draw oneself closer to God.  Almsgiving 
is the act of offering money and other worldly goods 
to the poor and those most in need.  All of these are 
vital to our Lenten journey, but there is more even 
than this.  Lent is a penitential season, an 
opportunity for all of us to reorient our lives and 
rededicate ourselves to love of God and our 
neighbor.  Lent is an inward journey as well as an 
outward journey that we take together with our 
brothers and sisters in Christ.  Both aspects of this 
journey are an imitation of Christ’s journey and 
temptation in the desert that he endured before 
beginning his public ministry.   

  In preparing for Lent, I can’t help but recall the 
events of a year ago.  It was in the middle of our 
Lenten journey last year when all of our lives 
changed forever.  That desert journey lasted much 
more than 40 days, going on for many months; a 
journey that we are still undertaking.  As we pray, 
fast, and give alms this Lent, may we continue to 
remember all those who continue to suffer and 
struggle.  I pray that during this season we all will 
continue to grow closer to the Lord our God and that 
we may continue to strengthen the bonds of love that 
connect all of God’s children on Earth. 


